
In the Hawks Nest 
At Hans Helgesen Elementary 

September 2020

Hello & Welcome back Hans Helgesen school community, 

We recognize the traditional teachings of the Coast Salish peoples, and this month we celebrate the Saanich 
Moon: ĆENQOLEW - the  dog salmon returns.  We also thank Scia’new Beecher Bay Nation for welcoming 
our students with a welcome drum by Elder Henry Chipps as children walked up the hill during their first day 
of school.
On behalf of the staff of Hans Helgesen Elementary, we would 
like to extend a warm ‘welcome back’ to our returning families, 
and an extra special welcome to those of you who are new to our 
community.    The staff is eagerly looking forward to enriching 
your child’s life. Regardless of the configuration of the classroom, 
your child will receive the curriculum of their particular grade and 
any adaptations/ enrichment to meet their needs. Thank you for 
understanding that it can take a few weeks for a child to acclimate 
to a new school, grade, peer group and teacher.  If you would like 
support helping your child adjust to their new classroom, please 
contact us.

New Staff:
First, please join us in welcoming our new staff for the 2020/21 school year:   

Mr. Matas Tirillis, Grade 3/4
Ms. Natalie Boyd, Grade 2/3 
Ms. Ella LeBlanc, Grade K/1 Afternoon
Ms. Tayler Jernslet, Inclusive Education & Ab-Ed
Ms. Caroline Larsen, Education Assistant
Ms. Leslie Lennox, Education Assistant
Ms. Laurie Gibson, Aboriginal Program Assistant
Ms. Tamara Branzser, Principles of Learning Teacher

We would like to acknowledge the traditional territories of the Coast Salish, specifically Scia'new Beecher Bay 
Nation on which the school is built.  We thank them for sharing this beautiful land.  Hych’ka – “Thank You”

Upcoming Events
Sept 28         Non-Instructional Day
School will not be in session.

Sept 30 Orange Shirt Day
In honour of reconciliation that every child matters, your child can wear an orange shirt.  
For more info, please visit http://www.orangeshirtday.org/ to see the story of Orange Shirt Day.  

Information we need back from you, asap:
● school consents at https://consent.sd62.bc.ca
● Emergency release form (sent today with eldest sibling)

http://www.orangeshirtday.org/
https://consent.sd62.bc.ca


Terry Fox Run
Our annual Terry Fox run was organized by cohort today, so each cohort got to run together in support 
of Terry Fox! We hope to raise at least $2.00 a child to donate to the Terry Fox Foundation  Donations 
will be collected until Friday, October 2nd.

Wet Weather
To ensure your child is ready for recess, lunch and other 
adventures in the rainy, sunny, windy weather the West 
Coast can bring, we ask that every child come prepared 
to go outside.   They will need:
● A warm, coat that is good in rain
● Toques, mitts or gloves for colder days
● A pair of shoes they change into for inside the 

school.  These prevent mud from traveling 
throughout the school and onto our carpets

● You may wish to send a change of clothes being 
stored at school, for slips on the playground or 
other accidents. 

Arbutus Cohort Getting 
Ready to Run



Mural Project



Bussing
*Friendly reminder: if your child is expected to take a bus and you are picking them up that day, please notify 
the office & classroom teacher the day before, with prior arrangements.
Students have been reminded of the expectations of all bus-riders:
● Sanitize hands as you get on the bus.  
● Greet and say good-bye to the driver and school staff 
● Sit in your assigned seat
● Talk and act in a way that does not disturb the driver

Reminder
Following School District COVID-19 guidelines, parents are not allowed to enter the school without 
permission.

Appointments
● Please connect with the classroom teacher about upcoming appointments.  
● Call when you arrive at the school.   It will take us a few minutes to collect your child from class.
● We would appreciate it if you could please avoid picking-up or dropping off your child between 

11:41 and 12:41 (lunchtime)

September Parenting Learning Topic: 
Parenting when Anxiety Shows Up as Anger
Registration: https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/1134168643535377165

see next page for poster

With respect and friendship,

Cathy and Jon
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